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MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

FEDERAL
MTA staff was informed today that the House voted to approve H.R. 4475, the FY 2001 House Transportation Appropriations.   The bill’s recommendations relating to MTA projects remain the same as recommended by the House Committee on Appropriations:  

· $50 million for North Hollywood; 

· $9 million for bus purchases; 

· $4 million for the Eastside/Mid-City corridors; and, 

· $3.5 million for Job Access/Reverse Commute programs.   

The Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on Transportation will consider the Senate Appropriations measure the first week of June.  

LOCAL
The Los Angeles City Council will consider a motion by Council Members Holden, Ferraro and Svornich on Tuesday, May 23, which would ask that the council express strong opposition to the establishment of Bus Rapid Transit on Wilshire Blvd.   MTA staff have been asked to appear at the Tuesday council meeting.  

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Claudette A. Moody, Director, Government Relations (213) 922-2237.
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